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Quarterly Issues/Programs List  
WQUE provides its listeners with programming and public service announcements 
that address issues of concern to our local community. Among the issues 
determined to be of most concern to the community during the preceding 
calendar quarter were:  

Section I  
LOCAL PROGRAMMING  

Section I lists regularly-scheduled and special programs that represent the 
station's issue-responsive programming providing the most significant 
treatment of the issues listed above for the calendar quarter.  

ISSUE PROGRAM 
/ TITLE DESCRIPTION GUEST DATE/TIME DURATION 

Actual Police 
Heroism on Display 
/ Nashville Mass 
Shooting is Being 
Spun by 
Conservatives 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

In the first half of 
the show, we discuss 
the actual heroism seen 
from the body cam 
footage from the 
responding officers at 
this week’s school 
shooting in Nashville. 
We contrast this 
behavior with what we 
have come to know as 
‘normal’ behavior based 
in fear and cowardice 
so as to highlight what 
we expect from the 
officers tasked with 
protecting our 
communities. In the 
second half of the 
show, we delve into the 
questions surrounding 
the Nashville shooting 
and dissect the 
conservative attempts 
at rebranding the 
incident as an act of 
terrorism against 
Christianity. Our Way 
Black History Fact 
details the first 
arrest of a sitting 
U.S. President by an 
ex-slave. Hosts: Ramses 
Ja and Q. Ward. 

R. 
Ja, 
Q. 
Ward 

04/01/2023 
05:48 AM 050:00 

The Donald Trump 
Indictment / The 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 

In the first half of 
the show, we talk about 
this past week’s formal 

R. 
Ja, 

04/08/2023 
05:58 AM 050:00 



Double-Standard We 
Live With 

- Civic 
Cypher 

accusation of the 
former president and 
the fallout and 
aftermath of that 
proceeding. In the 
second half of the 
show, we shed light on 
some notable recent 
events that highlight 
the doublestandard that 
Black and other 
marginalized people 
live with in American 
society. We discuss the 
criticism experienced 
by Angel Reese after 
winning the NCAA 
Championship as the 
lead story for this 
half of the show. 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

Q. 
Ward 

The Consequences 
of Skipping Local 
Elections / The 
Positives of 
Voting in Local 
Elections 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

For today’s show, we 
are discussing two 
sides of the same coin. 
In the first half of 
the show, we talk about 
how quickly things can 
become problematic when 
we skip out on local 
and midterm elections. 
We are joined by AZ 
state congressional 
candidate Jevin Hodge 
who helps us break 
things down. In the 
second half of the 
show, we examine the 
other side of the coin 
and highlight some of 
the progressive, 
inclusive, and forward-
thinking things that 
have taken place as a 
direct result of local 
voting initiatives. 
Jevin Hodge remains our 
guest as we discuss an 
unlikely friendship 
between Jessie Owens 
and Nazi Germany-era 
athlete for our Way 
Black History Fact. 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

R. 
Ja, 
Q. 
Ward 

04/15/2023 
05:53 AM 050:00 



Living in the 
Aftermath of Anti-
Black Violence 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

For today’s show, we 
are discussing the 
aftermath of anti-Black 
violence. Our guest is 
Marshun Neeley who is a 
victim of police 
brutality and has 
launched a $5 million 
lawsuit against 
officers who attacked 
him. He shares his 
story and tells us 
about the aftermath and 
his recovery. In the 
second half of the 
show, we discuss Ralph 
Yarl, the 16-year-old 
who was shot twice for 
knocking on the wrong 
door in Kansas City. In 
the aftermath of the 
shooting, we examine 
how the perpetrator was 
treated, and the long 
road to recovery for 
Ralph and his family 
and community. Hosts: 
Ramses Ja and Q. Ward. 

R. 
Ja, 
Q. 
Ward 

04/22/2023 
06:00 AM 050:00 

How White 
Supremacy Causes 
Harm to White 
People 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

For today’s show, we 
are getting caught up 
on some of the major 
headlines we haven’t 
been able to cover. We 
discuss Fox News’ 
settlement, Phil 
Jackson slamming BLM 
protests, and Kim 
Porter getting released 
from prison among other 
topics. In the second 
half of the show, we 
examine the harm that 
White Supremacy causes 
to White people. These 
forces may be invisible 
to many White folks who 
believe that White 
Supremacy benefits 
them, however as we 
uncover the truth, we 
learn that isn’t always 
the case. Hosts: Ramses 
Ja and Q. Ward. 

R. 
Ja, 
Q. 
Ward 

04/29/2023 
06:00 AM 050:00 

Why Aren’t There 
Consequences for 

BIN 
Public 

For today’s show, we 
spend the first half 

R. 
Ja, 

05/06/2023 
05:59 AM 050:00 



Harming Black 
People? / Police 
Harassment of 
Black Teen Goes 
Viral 

Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

discussing some recent 
examples (and some now 
historical examples) of 
private White and 
White-passing citizens 
harming Black people 
and receiving no 
consequences or minimal 
punishments for their 
actions. In the second 
half of the show, we 
examine a video that is 
going viral of an 
interaction between a 
Black mother, her 
teenage son, and a 
police officer who is 
harassing them. They 
are now clients of 
attorney Ben Crump and 
making national 
headlines. Our Way 
Black History Fact is 
dedicated to AAPI 
Heritage Month! Hosts: 
Ramses Ja and Q. Ward. 

Q. 
Ward 

The Two Parties 
are Not the 
Same…What is the 
Right-Wing Death 
Squad? / Where is 
Right-Wing 
Accountability? 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cypher 

LOADed_2023-05-04T0830 
R. 
Ja, 
Q. 
Ward 

05/13/2023 
05:59 AM 050:00 

Racial Profiling 
Happens to Us Too 
/ Who Gets to 
Decide Who Lives 
or Dies? 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cipher 

In the first half of 
the show, Ramses tells 
a story of a recent 
profiling incident that 
put him at odds with a 
police officer in a 
neighborhood into which 
he is planning to move. 
He tells of how police 
will often exaggerate, 
change their story, or 
sometimes outright lie 
in order to justify 
their prejudice and 
profiling under the 
name of keeping the 
peace. In the second 
half of the show, we 
ask ‘Who gets to decide 
who lives or dies?’ We 
cite recent examples of 
people who were 

R. 
Ja, 
Q. 
Ward 

05/20/2023 
06:02 AM 050:00 



needlessly killed 
because they made the 
(White) people in the 
story feel afraid. The 
problem is further 
illuminated when we 
show how these killers 
are often celebrated as 
heroes for protecting 
everyone against the 
(Black) threat. Hosts: 
Ramses Ja and Q. Ward. 

This Week in 
Racism / Why is 
the GOP so Loyal 
to Trump? 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cipher 

In the first half of 
the show, we catch up 
on some of the numerous 
incidents of racism in 
the news this past week 
including attacks on 
Black people, Mexican 
people and immigrants, 
and Asian people being 
used as a tool for 
White supremacists. In 
the second half of the 
show, we try and get to 
the root of the GOP’s 
obsession with the 
former president and 
try to understand what 
people are looking for 
and why he seems to 
resonate with them — 
often at the expense of 
the security of Black 
and Brown people in 
this country. Hosts: 
Ramses Ja and Q. Ward. 

R. 
Ja, 
Q. 
Ward 

05/27/2023 
05:58 AM 050:00 

The News Stories 
that Need Context 
/ Who are we 
Allowing to 
Dictate the Rules? 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cipher 

In the first half of 
the show, we discuss 
the news story about 
Adrian Mury, the 11-
year-old who was shot 
in his home after he 
called the police to 
come help and obeyed 
the officer’s commands. 
We also talk about a 
story from last year 
that just made national 
news concerning 54-
year-old Dexter Barry 
who died in police 
custody because he was 
not allowed to receive 
medication for a heart 

R. 
Ja, 
Q. 
Ward 

06/03/2023 
05:52 AM 050:00 



transplant he received. 
In the second half of 
the show, we talk about 
a recent story that saw 
Amanda Gorman’s poem 
from President Biden’s 
inauguration that has 
been banned in Florida. 
We discuss the person 
behind the banning and 
ask vital questions to 
understand who this 
nation is centering and 
who this nation is 
ignoring. Our Way Black 
History Fact discusses 
the Zoot Suit Riots. 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

Why Certain Foods 
are Associated 
with Racism / Why 
is Church Still so 
Segregated? 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cipher 

Today’s episode we 
discuss the history of 
certain foods that have 
been negatively 
associated with Black 
people and the impact 
that it can have. We 
share some personal 
stories and provide 
some historical context 
and examples to flesh 
out the roots of this 
form of ignorance. The 
second half we discuss 
how segregated churches 
can be on Sunday 
mornings. We look into 
the roots of this 
segregation, challenge 
it, and identify ways 
race-relations could 
improve if this were 
ever remedied. Hosts: 
Ramses Ja and Q. Ward. 

R. 
Ja, 
Q. 
Ward 

06/10/2023 
05:58 AM 050:00 

The Brooklyn 
Neighborhood that 
Polices Itself / 
The Persistent 
Myths about Black 
Fathers 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cipher 

In the first half of 
the show, we discuss 
the Brooklyn 
neighborhood that began 
using community 
policing to deal with 
many of their own 
issues. The positive 
impacts that this 
rethinking has had are 
far beyond what police 
could hope to do by 

R. 
Ja, 
Q. 
Ward 

06/17/2023 
05:56 AM 050:00 



themselves. In the 
second half of the 
show, we talk about 
Black fatherhood and 
the myths that Black 
men don’t take care of 
our children or leave 
our children to be 
raised solely by their 
mothers. We discuss the 
history of these 
stereotypes and how 
damaging they have 
been. Our Way Black 
History Fact covers the 
largest mass 
deportation in U.S. 
History. Hosts: Ramses 
Ja and Q. Ward. 

Shopping While 
Black / The 
Stereotypes that 
Harm us All 

BIN 
Public 
Affairs 
- Civic 
Cipher 

In the first half of 
the show, we discuss a 
viral incident where 
police were called on a 
Black couple shopping 
at Bed Bath and Beyond 
for having expensive 
items in their cart. We 
discuss the harmful 
stereotypes associated 
with Black people and 
how they shape our 
lives. In the second 
half of the show, we 
talk about how Black 
protesting is often 
rebranded as rioting, 
how rioting is not 
chronicled with an 
emphasis on fear when 
the (incredibly 
frequent) riots are 
based on a sports team 
winning or losing and 
ask about the moral 
implications of 
allowing one’s 
preconceptions and 
stereotypes to shape 
their world view. 
Hosts: Ramses Ja and Q. 
Ward. 

R. 
Ja, 
Q. 
Ward 

06/24/2023 
05:59 AM 050:00 

Section II  
NETWORK (and/or SYNDICATED) PROGRAMMING  

Section II lists the network-provided (and/or syndicated) programming that 
the station broadcast during the preceding calendar quarter that addresses 
community issues.  



ISSUE  PROGRAM / TITLE DESCRIPTION  DATE/TIME  DURATION  
(Insert network and/or syndicator-provided programs lists here.) 

Section III  
PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Section III lists public service announcements that the station broadcast 
during the preceding calendar quarter that address community issues.  

ISSUE  ORGANIZATION OR TITLE DURATION  RUNS  
 Louisiana Office of Community 000:14 1 
 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA1-30 CHNOLA - Gun 

Safety PSA 000:29 3 
 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA1-30 Distracted Drivers 000:30 1 
 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA2-30 988 Campaign 000:30 1 
 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA2-30 Cohen Fortier 

Classic 2023 A 000:30 1 

 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA2-30 Giving Hope NOLA 
6-2-23 000:30 1 

 LPI/WQUELOCALPSA2-30 Studio in the 
Woods 000:29 1 

CHILD MIND INSTITUTE CHILD MIND INSTITUTE 000:32 6 
CHILD MIND INSTITUTE CHILD MIND INSTITUTE 000:35 3 
COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT National Urban League 000:30 22 
Louisiana Office of 
Community Louisiana Office of Community 000:14 62 

MAKE A WISH MAKE A WISH 000:30 11 
MENTAL HEALTH MENTAL HEALTH COALITION 000:30 6 
MENTAL HEALTH NAMI 000:30 7 
PSA Local Promo PSA 000:29 79 
PSA Local Promo PSA 000:29 105 
PSA Local Promo PSA 000:30 206 
PSA Local Promo PSA 000:30 72 
PSA Local Promo PSA 000:30 52 
PSA Local Promo PSA 000:31 6 
THE V FOUNDATION THE V FOUNDATION 000:29 16 

 


